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      School Website: http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS 

We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of the 
Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
uy’ skweyul (good day) to our Ballenas Community. We are almost half-way into February, and I think that 
many of us can agree that it is one of the busiest, shortest, best months of the year! It is also a month that 
holds much promise: the days are getting longer, and our tulips are beginning to pop in our courtyard - all 
signs of great things to come. It is also the month where we find ourselves beginning to think and plan for our 
next school year.   

 

We enjoyed meeting SO many new families at our Open House last week – we could not believe the turnout 
and felt the excitement in the air. Our school team will soon be travelling to elementary schools to follow up 
on the presentation and begin to answer some of the questions we know are out there – future Ballenas 
students, we CAN’T wait to welcome you!  

 

Semester Two has started and is off to a great start. Communication home from Semester Two teachers will 
happen by February 16th in the form of a “Connect Home” which provides information to families such as: 

 

• Overview/summary of the course, expectations, and assessment practice(s) 

• Teacher contact information 

• Information for parents on how to best find information about student learning: (e-classroom, 
portfolio, gradebook, e-mail, telephone, etc.) 

 

Students will also meet with counselors throughout the month to begin the course selection process for next 
year. We are starting with grade-based assemblies this week and will move into the selection process next 
week. Please talk with your child(ren) about this, and check out our website for more information, including 
course descriptions and grad requirements.  

 

Each class will meet with our counselors to receive all the required information and review how to complete 
the course selection process. If you or your child(ren) have any questions about this after the presentations, 
please reach out to our counselling team here at the school: 

 

Norberta Heinrichs: Grades 8 and 9 

Shannon Confortin: Grades 10 - 12 (last name A - L) 

Konrad Langenmaier: Grades 10 - 12 (last name M - Z) 

 

Ballenas students received a Term Two Learning Update (formerly Report Card) on Friday, February 9th that 
summarized learning from Semester One. Please be on the lookout for these as we often have many that do 
not get picked up or brought home.  

 

Be in the know! SO much is happening during the month of February, we almost needed a second calendar. 
Don’t forget to check out our info boards throughout the school, that provide information about what is 
happening @ Ballenas - such as: 

 

• MUSICAL THEATRE is gearing up for their production of Mamma Mia, with shows beginning this week. 

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://app.myblueprint.ca/public/courses/sd69/ballenas


We hope to see you at the show! 

• Club Meets - want to know when GSA meets? Eco Club? Guys’ Group? Interact? Art Club? Check out 
the calendar in the main foyer for info on these groups, and more! 

• Basketball continues - thanks to all our spectators who have come out to support all of our teams - all 
of our teams are grateful for your support, and we are thankful for our school and community coaches 
for all of their contributions to athletics here at Ballenas. 

• Huge Congratulations to the girl’s ski team who clinched a berth in the provincial championship at Sun 
Peaks at the end of the month! Whaler nation will be cheering you on! 

• Looking for a job? Check out our job board, updated almost daily by our Career Centre. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hay cep qa (thank you) from all of us at Ballenas. We look forward to seeing many of you back for parent-
teacher conferences next month – stay tuned for booking information. As always, please check our school 
website for the most up to date information, including our daily announcements.  

 

FLEX LEARNING 
FLEX is an invaluable time for students to meet with their teachers, receive extra support, and connect with an 
area of interest or passion. Flex takes place each Wednesday morning from 8:35 – 9:56. Please talk with your 
child about FLEX learning and how they are using it. As our year progresses, teachers may be reaching out to 
you and requesting your child’s attendance in a specific learning space. All teachers are available in their 
learning spaces in January to support students, and some of our clubs will take a pause until February. We 
have a variety of spaces available each week including:  

 

French Immersion  

Humanities 8/9  

Math/Science 8/9  

English and Social Studies 10 – 12  

Math 10 – 12  

Science 10 – 12   

Shops (Metal, Electronics, Art)  

Art  

Theatre  

Chess Club  

Guitar Club  

Gym/PE Space   

FSL/Spanish   

English Language Learning   

Open Computer Labs  

Library Space   

Foods Room: Homework Space   

Post-Secondary Planning  

MPR Games and Connections 

 

BALLENAS WHALEBONE THEATRE 
Mamma Mia will be playing at the Whalebone Theatre February 13, 14, 15 and 20,21,22. The show starts at 
7pm and tickets are available for purchase through our Ballenas Online Store. For more information, please 
visit the Whalebone Theatre Facebook Page.  

 

INCLEMENT WEATHER REMINDER 
As the weather gets colder, we’d like to remind you of the district inclement weather procedures. Inclement 
Weather Reminder for Parents-Guardians-Caregivers 

https://ybstore.friesens.com/302050
https://www.facebook.com/search/top?q=whalebone%20theatre
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

MY SCHOOL DAY APP  
We are excited to announce that BSS has officially launched the “My School Day” app. Students were given the 
opportunity to download, explore and troubleshoot the new app during CLC/HR. This is an informative 
communication app that will help students (and staff) know what day/block rotation it is, what their timetable 
is, and eventually, what is happening in the school. This is part of a focus on clear and effective 
communication for this year. For more information on how to download the app see the attached poster at 
the bottom of the newsletter.  

 

DATES TO REMEMBER

FEBRUARY 
8th   BSS Open House 
9th   Learning Updates Home 
13th - 16th  Grad Photos (Book online) 
13th   Gr. 9 Immunizations 
13th – 22nd  Mamma Mia Play, Whalebone Theatre (Tues-Thurs) 
19th   BC Family Day – Statutory Holiday 
21st   DPAC Meeting – 6:30 p.m. Zoom (link on website calendar)  
 

MARCH 
1ST   Pro-D Day – Students Not in Attendance 
13th  DPAC Meeting – 6:30 p.m. Zoom (link on website calendar)  
14th   PAC Meeting – 6:30 p.m. BSS Library 
15th   Last Day of Classes Prior to Spring Break 
15th   S2 x4 Ends (Grade 8’s) 
 
 
FRIDAY SCHEDULE 
 

 

Friday, February 9th  Day 2 

Friday, February 16th  Day 1 

Friday, February 23rd Day 2 

Friday, March 8th  Day 1 

Friday, March 15th  Day 2 

 

 
YEARBOOK 
Due to the popularity of this year's book, we have ordered more copies and now have 25 more books for sale. 
As always, you can purchase your book through the school's on-line cash store, or at the Ballenas On-line store 
(where you can also purchase your tickets for Mama Mia). The price is still only $50. 

 

GRAD 
For all information on Grad 2024 (parents), please visit our BSS website.  We ask all Grads to follow the “Grad 
Google Classroom” for continuous information coming out regarding cap & gown order, prom and 
commencement information, post-secondary opportunities and more.  

Grad portraits will take place at Ballenas February 13th - 16th. To book your session click here > Grad Portrait 
Bookings.  

Grad fee payment #1 is now due (February 9th). You can pay all fees via SchoolCash Online or at the office with 
cash or cheque.  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx
https://gradportraits2023.as.me/schedule/48a8bae7/appointment/52293223/calendar/7164846?appointmentTypeIds%5B%5D=52293223
https://gradportraits2023.as.me/schedule/48a8bae7/appointment/52293223/calendar/7164846?appointmentTypeIds%5B%5D=52293223
https://gradportraits2023.as.me/schedule/48a8bae7/appointment/52293223/calendar/7164846?appointmentTypeIds%5B%5D=52293223
https://qualicum.schoolcashonline.com/


Save The Date:  

• Saturday, May 4th, 2024: Golf Scramble Fundraiser at Morningstar Golf Club – more information to 
come in the following months 

• Ongoing Bottle Donation Fundraiser at the Parksville Bottle and Recycling Depot – use account 
“Ballenas Grad 2024”.  

 

SOCIAL MEDIA AWARENESS  

Safer Schools Together is pleased to announce that in partnership with the Ministry of Education and 
Childcare, we have opened up four more dates for our “Social Media Awareness” Family Sessions. These 
sessions were designed to support families and caregivers navigate the digital world.  

erase Family Sessions (saferschoolstogether.com) 

 

PARENT SESSIONS ON YOUTH SUBSTANCE USE 
The Ministry of Education and Child Care, in partnership with adolescent Clinical Psychologist, Dr. Hayley 
Watson, will be hosting free virtual sessions on youth substance use for parents/guardians, caregivers and 
caring adults. Dr. Watson will provide valuable insights, practical tips, and resources to equip participants with 
the tools needed to guide their children and youth toward making positive choices when it comes to 
substance use. 

Key Takeaways for Participants: 

• Learn why children/teenagers are drawn to substances. 

• Understand what causes and maintains substance use disorder and needs. 

• Increase your child’s ability to make positive choices about substances. 

• Acquire practical conversation tools for discussing substances in the home. 

Participants must register in advance due to limited capacity. Session dates are: 

• February 20, 6:00 – 7:30 pm PST - Click here to Register 

• February 22, 6:00 – 7:30 pm PST – Click here to Register 

• February 28, 6:00 – 7:30 pm PST - Click here to Register 

Email the Mental Health and Substance Use Branch at educ.mentalhealth@gov.bc.ca with any questions. 

 

BSS PAC 
All schools in School District 69 have a Parent Advisory Council, and any parent with a child in school is a 
member of the school PAC. The PAC serves in an advisory capacity to the school to further enhance and 
support the education of all students within the school. 

 

The Ballenas PAC meets on the second Thursday evening of each month at 6:30 in the school library and 
meetings are open to all members of the school community. Parents are the only voting members of the PAC. 
The Ballenas PAC discusses and makes recommendations on issues which are brought forward by parents, 
students, staff and administrators. The PAC holds a Bingo license which benefits many groups in the school 
and PAC members also participate whenever they can in school spirit activities such as Christmas crafts and 
decorating and Halloween. Parents wishing to discuss issues with a PAC representative may attend our 
monthly PAC meeting or email: ballenaspac@gmail.com 

 

All parents/caregivers are invited - you can come and go as you please and as fits your schedule and we 
promise...we won't "sign you up for anything"  :O)    This is truly your chance to be a "fly on the wall" and be 
part of the extended Whaler family (or you can totally sit at the table and yap along with us!)  Everyone is 
invited --  even if it's your first meeting and your kid is in grade 12!  
 

If you can't make the PAC meeting but have a burning question or request for PAC -- let me 
know!   Click here a great write up on the BCCPAC page that outlines how parents/caregivers are stakeholders 
in your child's education. 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__d2nj8J04.na1.hs-2Dsales-2Dengage.com_Ctc_OR-2B23284_d2nj8J04_Jl22-2D6qcW7lCdLW6lZ3p6W5jkPCk2mCpKSW7xb3-5Ff7F1z2JW94B3hD5QL4JDN88vm0XQQFNwW6GppLF76yL-2D-2DW44b2Zc5HTVfdW8r87Zq6QjxGKW4dmtf48fHlF-2DW3pjPs87CM0dFW6fQpJn506XJ6VpdF5f6P5lQSW7CdgCN4W4-5FbBW2NQ2Lj7lFCgVW1Mkkwq42TbmmW1h7xrD38HvP6F1dCTsQxTvDW1mH-2DgN6n0jtkVNQkLw5hxyQ9W8jzzCg5VqK9tMGchtYMyrHVW1XjgwX1LT5TcW7CmlFP4WsD3dW8ZJVL-2D5g7180W1QhqN-2D5FFDt-5Ff7Lyf5q04&d=DwMFAg&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=SwrWBoU4L7ccpYmzYLGXgws_PCFqXbbD7jdDtudzmts&m=XIQFmel9jofz0_OVkKtp6W0mSaQtoNWWOFlukO1ANROP6Yc4cAybeTztgSwdXWTr&s=YbDDxEfRyHDRL6YF2vKwf5l7VCzbUlOBJZgWDGwO12I&e=
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/substance-use-prevention-a-guide-for-parents-tickets-822979302247?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/substance-use-prevention-a-guide-for-parents-tickets-823165649617?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/substance-use-prevention-a-guide-for-parents-tickets-824013966957?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:educ.mentalhealth@gov.bc.ca
mailto:ballenaspac@gmail.com
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__bccpac.bc.ca_index.php_resources_16-2Ddpac-2Dpac_920-2Dparent-2Dstakeholders&d=DwMFaQ&c=dwr0MjUrBqJCVHlZWcv1jg&r=faVmNXuFoK3aPcaSR0E_OPl61lsSqeGfIzeF8TV2vTE&m=KC8bl0955PA0XWVW2NNg49viZFxsatGXMcm8WW7L0Zw6LM2BZPo2JRhl67PS6Q6I&s=iMZrIYAAasON151hkLeToHmXL8Vvx93xtz4ECXK21Uk&e=


 

 

School Trustees will be visiting schools on the first Wednesday of each month beginning in October (2nd 
Wednesday in January) to make themselves available to parents/caregivers, staff and students for some 
informal information sharing. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE SCHOOL BOARD OFFICE 
The Board of Education of School District 69 (Qualicum) follows an annual Budget Development 
process each school year in order to establish the final annual budget for submission to the Ministry 
of Education. This process begins with providing an opportunity for stakeholders to share input 
toward this decision making. Click HERE for more information and a link to the district’s 2024/2025 
budget survey. 

 

SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE 

There is lots going on in the community! Too much in fact that we cannot post all of it in our 
newsletter. Did you know that the School District has a community page on their website? Please see 
the link below for events and workshops happening in the community.  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/ 

 

ATTENDANCE PROCEDURES 
If your student is absent for the day, please call the attendance line to let us know. If they need to leave for 
the day, or have an appointment, we do require a phone call to the office or attendance line, otherwise your 
student will be marked absent/unexcused. We expect students to sign in/out of the office, so in an 
emergency, we can look at the clipboard and clarify if a student has left the building. We asked our teaching 
staff to reach out proactively and offer support when they notice an attendance pattern emerging. By doing 
this, we hope to gain a better understanding of what may be happening for our students that may be 
contributing to an inconsistent attendance pattern, and work with families to help. If you need support in this, 
please contact us here at school.  

 
 

COFFEE WITH TRUSTEES 2023-2024 SCHEDULE 
OES October 4 
AES November 1 
SES December 6 
PASS/CEAP 
WINCHELSEA LEARNING CENTRE 

January 10 (2nd 
Wednesday) 

QBES February 7 
BSS April 3 
KSS May 1 

BES June 5 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=wtSAMuc3-Ue7cgV6Q2ecB01EeXUf3kROv4TUC8_qxzFUMjRVN1Y4WDRJUDhEUkwzUlhVS1A4OFdKTC4u
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/
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